
Supplemental to Inspection Report 

Dejavu 224 N. Hamilton St. 

 

 On July 23rd, 2025 I, Dan Lewallen, performed an inspection of the property located at 224 N. 

Hamilton St. for the purpose of determining eligibility to obtain alcohol licensing for the establishment 

of Dejavu as a restaurant. The following is a supplemental to that inspection report as a portion of the 

inspection report merits debate.  

The City of Dalton Ordinance 6-1 provides the definition for an establishment obtaining an 

Alcohol License as a restaurant. The equipment requirements are described as follows. “A restaurant 

shall maintain a full-service kitchen which consists of, at a minimum, a three-compartment pot sink, a 

stove or grill permanently installed and a refrigerator.”.  

  There is a clear presence of a three-compartment pot sink and refrigerator. The grill located in 

the kitchen is a roller style hotdog grill commonly seen at gas stations. The grill is not designed to be 

portable and is heavy enough not to be relocated without some degree of effort. However, the grill is 

not permanently affixed to the floor or wall. It sits on top of a small stainless-steel table. 

The individual listed as applicant on the alcohol application, Maria Vargas Esquivel, was present 

for the inspection. All questions were asked to her and she signed the inspection form. Her son Manuel 

Vital Vargas A.K.A. Alex served as the interpreter and provided the majority of the input regarding the 

business. 

 

 

 


